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The Malling School would 

welcome your support at our 

Parent Forum.  We are a group 

of parents keen to support the 

continued good work of the staff 

at The Malling School.  

This forum provides parents the opportunity to voice both 

praise and constructive ideas for the benefit of the 

students. All we ask is that you give up one hour of your 

time each term ï refreshments provided.  Meetings are 

held on Wednesdays in  the library from 6.00-7.00pm. 

The dates for the next academic year are 13th 

September, 15th November, 14th March and 13th June.   

For more information please contact: 
fiona.brewer@themallingschool.kent.sch.uk 

The Malling School 

Beech Road 

East Malling 

Kent  ME19 6DH 

Tel 01732 840995 

Email:  office@themallingschool.kent.sch.uk                                                                                     

Keep your reading target on track 

Information 

Keep in touch 

If you have any stories, comments or would like 
to publicise your community event, please 
contact the editor: 

lesley.finlay@themallingschool.kent.sch.uk 

Available in other formats 

Your news 

Key stage 3 pupils were re-
warded for surpassing their 
Accelerated Reader targets 
with a trip to the theatre.  

Pupils went to Canterburyôs 
Marlowe on 22nd June to enjoy 
The National Theatre perform 
their interpretation of Jane 
Eyre. 

Nineteenth century literature 
features prominently in English 
literature and language GCSEs 
so the performance was a won-
derful opportunity to prepare, 
stretch and challenge some of 
KS3ôs most avid readers. 

The pupils praised the show.  

Year 7ôs Miranda Money-
Noriega ï reading age of 16 
years 6 months (the maximum 
you can get!) ï said:  ñWhile the 
story remained the same, it was 
really clever that its themes of 
love and inequality were pre-
sented in a modern way 
through dance, music and light-
ing.ò  

Ms. Riggs, Head of English, 
said, ñI was impressed by all 
the pupilsô concentration ï it 
was a challenging play. Their 
responses were wonderful.ò   

Pupils enchanted 
by classic theatre  

Come to support 
our Parent Forum  
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The English department recommends... 

Miss Riggs: All 
the Light we 
Cannot See 
(Anthony Doerr) 
and The Ocean at 
the End of the Lane 
(Neil Gaiman) 

Mrs Thatcher: 
Watership Down 
(Richard Adams) 

Mrs Jedrzjewski: 
The Gender Game 
(Bella Forrest)  

Mr Cass: Three 
Men in a Boat 
(Jerome K Jerome) 

Miss Withers: 
Everything 
Everything (Nicola 
Yoon) 

Here are three ways to make sure you keep 

reading during the long summer holidays.   

The Summer Reading Challenge takes place 

every year during the summer holidays.  

You can sign up at your local library, then read six 

library books of your choice to complete the 

Challenge.  

There are exclusive rewards to collect along the 

way, and itôs FREE to take part!  

For more details of this brilliant idea, run by The 

Reading Agency, visit 

summerreadingchallenge.org.uk 

Did you know you have access to all the 

books in The Malling School libraryðeven 

when youôre at home? Thanks to the 

ePlatform app, you can read books for free on 

your phone, laptop or Kindle.   

Find the weblink on the My School Links page of 

the school website or head straight  to 

themallingschool.wheelers.co 
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It is time for a  
CELEBRATION! 

Cooking up 
a treat 
See page 6 

Hello from 
Boulogne! 
See page 7 

Pupils and teachers celebrated years of hard work as GCSEs ended and IB results came out. 
Students put on their party gowns and smart suits for the Prom Night, which was held at the 
Hilton Hotel in Maidstone.    

Meanwhile, following The Malling Schoolôs successful bid to be an IB School, staff and year 
13s were delighted to learn that they had achieved a superb set of results.  

  For the full story, see pages 2, 4 & 5 

Year ends with PROMise and success 

Year 11 Prom Year 13 IB 



Students at The Malling School are celebrating 
examination success following the schoolôs first 
set of International Baccalaureate Careers 
Programme (IBCP) results.  

As the only high school in the Maidstone area 
running the IBCP, teachers and students were 
delighted to have achieved a remarkable 100% 
pass rate for the course.  

This is something that previous Sixth Form 
students have never achieved through the study 
of A levels.  

In fact, 50% of students have achieved a greater 
number of UCAS points than if they had 
achieved 3 A* at A level. Students have already 
confirmed their University places, with all 

winning their first choice course and institution.  

Headteacher Mr Roberts said: ñWe are delighted 
by the success of our young people who have 
worked extremely hard to achieve such amazing 
results.  

ñThe IBCP has been transformational, not only 
for our Sixth Form students, but we are 
beginning to see the changes in students lower 
down the school too.  

ñThis, alongside our best ever Sixth Form 
results, demonstrates that the IBCP is the right 
course for our students and we look forward to 
more success as we develop the programme 
further in the future.ò 

Report by Miss C Baker 
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Well done to our IB stars 

PRIDE AND JOY: Delighted International Baccalaureate students celebrate their success 
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Hall of 
fame 
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Danny Atkinson-Crook 

Rebecca Banks 

Jade Birke 

Paul Bradshaw 

Josephine Brennan 

Kelsey Foreman 

Harrison Garrod 

Hanna Giacomelli 

Amy Green 

Ryan Homewood 

Luke Martin 

Shane Moran 

Thomas Skinner 

Callum Smith 

Susan Smith 

Bobbie Waterworth 

�$�Q�G���W�K�D�Q�N���\�R�X���W�R���W�K�H�L�U��
�E�U�L�O�O�L�D�Q�W���W�H�D�F�K�H�U�V������Mrs 
Barker, Mrs Barnes, Miss 
Beaney, Mr Cass, Miss 
Baker, Mr Flower, Mr 
Leigh, Mr Mills, Miss 
Murrell, Miss Oki, Miss 
Riggs,  Mr Roberts, Mrs 
Thompson. 

 

MAG-nificent work, 7AU! 

PUBLISHED WRITERS: book 
reviewers Kasey, Serena, Max 
and Jamie from 7AU   

Pupils in 7AU were given a 
simple task for their Easter 
holiday homework: read a 
book and write a review.  

All of them completed the 
taskðunaware that the 
best four reviews would be 
put forward to be published 
in Ink Pellet, an arts 
magazine, read by English 
teachers across the UK.  

Mrs Finlay, who used to  
edit the publication, asked 
the current editor John 
Hopley, if he would publish 
the work of Jamie Holder, 

Kasey Harding, Max Innes 
and Serena Martin. He said 
he would ósee what he 
could doô. A nervous wait 
followed but, finally, during 

a Friday afternoon lesson, 
an email popped in to Mrs 
Finlayôs inbox. Success! All 
four reviews had been 
published! 

Mrs Finlay said: ñItôs a great 
buzz to see your name in 
print and Iôm delighted Mr 
Hopley found space to 
publish all four reviews. It 
would be great to see work 
by other pupils put forward 
for publication.ò 

 You can read the reviews 
at Ink Pellet http://bit.ly/
IP116Jun17 
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Our achievements 

On Friday 30th June, 43 students in 
Year 7 went on a school trip to 
Boulogne-sur-Mer in northern France.   

For some of these students, it was their 
first experience of a trip abroad and 
overall, the trip was very enjoyable.  

We started the day at the Pain Show to 
have a go at making French pancakes. 
óPainô means bread in French. Students 
were shown how to make French 

pancakes using yeast to make them 
lighter. They then went to the kitchen 
and tried their pancake-flipping skills 
before eating their pancake.  

The whole experience was an 
immersion in French. The restaurant 
owner also made an edible gift to our 
students made of almond paste with the 
name of the school and Boulogne 
Cathedral.  

In the afternoon, we visited the old town 
centre before heading off to Nausic§a, 
the sea life centre, where students saw 
lots of interesting sea wild life. The 
centre also highlights the importance of 
sea life and ocean conservation.  

Despite a short delay on the Eurotunnel 
on our way back to the UK, the trip was 
very enjoyable for students and staff 
and we hope to do it again next year.  

Pupils take a world tour  
Year 8 pupils took part in World 
Languages Day at the University of Kent 
on June 23rd, joining workshops in French, 
Spanish, Japanese, Portuguese, 
Mandarin, Ancient Greek and German.  

Pupils had a packed day, with a science 
lesson in Spanish and poetry in French. 
There was a chance to take part in salsa 
dancing and African drumming, and pick 
up free goodies at the languages fairéif 
they asked for them in any language!  

Pupils learned how to write in hirigama, 
one of the three types of Japanese 
alphabet and learned about Greek 

mythology. There was success for The 
Malling School thanks to Chelsea Dehoa-
Addo and her team, who confidently 
presented their work in a lecture hallðand  
won the competition. Hereôs what pupils 
said of the day:   

óI loved the trip because it was fun learning 
different languages.ô 

�µIt really portrayed the significance of 
languages today. After the trip I feel that 
languages are very important for me.�¶�� 

óáEs muy interesante! It was the best trip 
Iôve been in this year!ô  
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Postcard from Boulogne 
Pupils say: 

óIt was fun going to lots 
of different places. My 
favourite place was   
Nausic§a because I 
liked seeing all of the 
different fish and sea 
creatures.ô 

�µThe best part was the 
aquarium, but everything 
went well.�¶ 

óI really enjoyed the  
French trip. I liked    
making the pancakes 
and going shopping.ô 

�µThe best bit was seeing 
all the sea creatures.�¶ 

óWe had an amazing 
time making pancakes. 
Thank you to all the 
teachers for taking us.ô  

�µAt the end, there was a 
delay, so I went to  
Burger King at the    
Eurotunnel terminal. 
Thank you, Miss, for  
taking us there.�¶ 

GREAT DAY: The Year 8 pupils 


